

Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] 5-A-16-OA Parking Lots

1 message

Matt Martin <info@lawncareknox.com> Reply-To: info@lawncareknox.com To: commission@knoxmpc.org Thu, Sep 8, 2016 at 12:09 AM

Dear MPC Commission,

We members of the ETNLA (East Tennessee Nursery and Landscape Association) like the proposed landscape requirements for 5-A-16-OA, but feel that the proposals simply do not go far enough.

Unless the landscape requirements are held subject to enforcement, they are simply glorified suggestions.

As a trade organization of landscape maintenance contractors and nurserymen, we find that the overwhelming majority of the issues we face when maintaining parking lot landscapes originate at the time of planning and later in installation. Poor plant selection, improper planting techniques, and an overall lack of an aftercare plan leave us in a lose-lose situation. We are contracted to maintain the property, however because of poor planning and planting, the plants oftentimes die before they ever have a chance to reach their desired level of maturity. As a result, we take the blame for a digression of aesthetics and landscape purpose.

Landscape designs serve more purpose that simply temporary aesthetics. As plants mature, they offer a means of water remediation, air remediation, shade, and an overall increase in property values. If these plants fail before given the opportunity to reach desired maturity, their intended purpose will never be met.

When these plants die due to poor planning and planting, we take the blame and are left looking like the bad guys.

It is imperative that these parking lot developers are held to the standards brought forth in the proposal, and the standards are enforced. A failure to do so ultimately leads to a failure of the landscape, a failure of the maintenance contractors, a failure of the nurserymen, and a decline in the development's property value - thus impacting our local economy.

The green industry in Knoxville is booming and plays an important part in our local economy. Glorified suggestions simply do not do enough to protect us. We need enforcement.

Matthew Martin

President, ETNLA

Mgr, Outdoor Designs Prof Svcs & Nursery

Mgr, Top Notch Tree Care



Matthew Martin

Turf and Ornamental Specialist

Outdoor Designs Prof Svcs & Nursery

- (p) 865.938.1291 (m) 901.371.7218
- a 5312 W Beaver Creek Dr Powell, TN 37849
- s www.lawncareknox.com e info@lawncareknox.com









This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org